MEETING MINUTES
May 13, 2021
5:00 p.m.
Donald Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Richard Clark



Motion Passes
Present:
Richard Clark, Chairman



Donald Bosworth
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Absent:
Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Meeting Minutes

Donald Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from April 13, 2021, as written.  Second by Richard Clark.







Motion Passes
Request for Abatement - 28 Lawrence Road 

Homeowners, Michael Collins and Al LeBlanc were in attendance to dispute their first half 2021 water bill.  They stated that they were out of state most of this billing cycle.  They turned the water off inside the house on November 18, 2020 and didn’t return/turn it back on until April 20, 2021.  The house was vacant during that period.  Neighbors can vouch that they were not in residence.  Keith Swanson stated that the history of their water records shows “snowbird” usage. 
The meter was replaced on May 12, 2021, and an actual reading was obtained.  The reading was 0702 and is consistent with readings thus far and fit within their usual usage pattern.  Richard Clark stated that the water went through the meter so the bill cannot be abated.  Mr. Collins requested that the meter be tested for accuracy and stated he would pay the bill in full if deemed accurate.  The Commissioners agreed to have it sent out for testing.

Discussion – Pine Street North
Gordon Andrews, Alan Dias and Valerie Hammaberg were in attendance.  Mr. Andrews filmed this meeting with his personal camera.  Ms. Hammaberg would like to get a water service on her lot on Pine Street North, shown on Assessors Map A10, Lots 63 and 73.  Using an in-house, 2017 Assessor’s Map the map and lots could not be confirmed.)
Alan Dias, who is not representing Ms. Hammaberg, offered assistance with the map as he is very familiar with the area.  Gordon Andrews stepped in to say where Gold Street is.  Mr. Dias and Mr. Andrews both claim the other has it backwards.
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Discussion – Pine Street North (continued)
The Administrative Assistant pulled out the plan that was presented during the original meeting for 58 Pine Street North.  Mr. Dias showed everyone where he installed the water line.  Ms. Hammaberg was able to point to her lots on this plan.  

Mr. Dias plans to lengthen the existing water line but needs to obtain Conservation Commission approval first.  Much of the area is private property.  Ms. Hammaberg asked if it is “private property” or “a private way?”  Mr. Dias replied, “private way.”  Mr. Dias says he owns the service aka water line.  Mr. Andrews asked how Mr. Dias owns the service when it is on private properties.  Mr. Dias did not answer.  
Ms. Hammaberg would like to hook up to town water from her lot(s) but does not want to have to obtain engineered plans; etc. when it is possible, she will not be approved.  Mr. Dias said that the Board of Commissioners can only decide if the 2-inch line will support any additional services.  Keith Swanson responded that up to twelve connections can be hooked into a 2-inch service.  Richard Clark confirmed.

Mr. Dias told Ms. Hammaberg that if she wants to hook up to his line then she will need to negotiate an agreement with him.  

Richard Clark confirmed that water lines can be installed and owned privately on private ways.  For example, Halifax Mobile Home Estates.  Gordon Andrews said the man who installed the water line that was installed over private property does not the water line.

The Commissioners want to wait until a full board is present to consider whether the existing water line can handle more than the two services Mr. Dias originally asked for.  
Ms. Hammaberg referred to the meeting minutes from the Board’s December 10, 2019, meeting.  Some discussion was had about Mr. Clark’s comments in that meeting about changing the line from 1-inch to 2-inch then tapping into it.  Mr. Dias said he did not believe that statement from the minutes is accurate.   

Ms. Hammaberg asked if she could run her own line down Bow Street.  Donald Bosworth said that she would need to get permission from the private landowners it would travel through.  Mr. Dias stated that it could not happen because it would be “too tight” to his line. Mr. Clark sated that it did not seem likely that Ms. Hammaberg could install Halifax water to her lots without going into Hanson.  
Mr. Bosworth said that he would like the full board in attendance before any decision is made.  Mr. Clark stated that he would like the opportunity to look into some things.  This discussion will be continued on June 8, 2021, at 5:15 p.m.
Complaint - 368 South Street 

Tom and Gail Thibeault were in attendance to voice their concerns over the discolored water issues they have been having at their property for years.  It is discolored almost every day.  Recently Mrs. Thibeault has been calling the office to report when it is discolored.  When the Water Department flushes the hydrants near the property, the water will clear up for a day or two, then it’s back to brown.  They showed the board some photos of the water.
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Complaint - 368 South Street (continued)
Keith Swanson has had the Thibeaults flush their own system which was done a couple of times.  This procedure would only work temporarily.  A drained tub leaves residue and grit.  There is no water filtration system in the house. Their boiler and hot water tank are two years old.
Mr. Swanson stated the department will begin flushing throughout the town on Monday, May 17th.  Mrs. Thibeault said that flushing does not help for long.  The Thibeaults are looking for direction as to what to do from here.  
Richard Clark asked Keith why he is not following the flushing plan for South Street.  Keith responded they have not followed it once he started using the uni-program.  Mr. Clark told Keith to flush this area again and stay on a program.  

The Commissioners said that the level of manganese in town water is safe.  Mrs. Thibeault asked if someone else can be brought in to see what the problem is.  Keith said that is not necessary as the system is not that old.  

Mr. Clark told Keith again to boost the flushing schedule on South Street and asked the Thibeaults to call and report how long their water stayed clear after flushing.  Keith would like to put an auto-flush device on a hydrant near there but would need a dump zone for the water.  

The Administrative Assistant noted that both Dan Tedesco and Joe Thomas requested to be on the agenda tonight for similar complaints but neither showed up for the meeting.

Water Service - 115 Elm Street

Keith Swanson stated that Skip Merrick built a house for his daughter next to his property on Elm Street.  Due to a large ledge, Mr. Merrick told Keith where to put the water service which is not on 115 Elm Street’s property.  The curb stop is also not on the property.  The new owner of 115 Elm Street will have to pay to for a new (same side) water service to put a tap on their property. 
#2 Well
Keith informed the board that the #2 well is up and running.  It got a new motor and was cleaned.  A crack was discovered in the column.

Union Negotiations

Keith informed the board that the employees are still working with the Union to get a contract approved.  Dick wants to make sure that the Board of Water Commissioners is included in any upcoming negotiation meetings.

Pine Street North

Dick would like Town Counsel to be present at the next board meeting when this topic is discussed.
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Adjournment
6:45 p.m. 
Donald Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Richard Clark
 



Motion Passes
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

